
Chips & Putts 
 
Could I appeal to all our golfers, 
male and female, to use soft spikes 
on their golf shoes as the metal 
ones damage the greens mower 
Iõm told. 
 
 
Welcome to our new caterer Deirdre 
Duggan who is trading under the 
name Deirdreõs Bistro.. A seven day 
menu is available with hot lunch 
provided at weekends and on other 
days if booked in advance. Can I 
plead with members to come out 
and show their support otherwise 
we face the stark situation of the bar 
being closed.  
 
 
I have been asked by the Council of 
the Club to point out to members 
that under the High Court Agree-
ment the indoor driving range is the 
only place where practicing is per-
mitted. It would be very much ap-
preciated if members would abide 
by this  agreement. 
 
 
Congratulations to my fellow Lily 
White, Larry Connolly, on winning  
the Presidentõs Prize. Larry 
scorched around with 45 points on 
day one. He took a little nap on the  
opening 9 holes on day 2 , scoring a 
meagre 12 points. However he got 
his mojo back on the home strait 
carding a fantastic 24 points. 
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The Heath Golf Club was rocked to its core recently by the passing of 

two of its stalwart members, Kevin OôRourke and Wynne Brennan. 

Kevin put in Trojan work for the club down through the years in his 

capacity as treasurer, captain and president.  He was always available 

to help anyone in need of advice or guidance on any aspect of the club 

or the game.  He was a straight talking, hard working man who was 

admired and respected by all. 

Wynne also filled many roles in the club including those of Captain 

and President. More recently she served on the Social Committee and 

as such  was always on hand for the many social events arranged by 

the club.  Her creative talents came to the fore when arranging dis-

plays for the various prize giving functions.  Her help in this regard 

was invaluable on these auspicious occasions and  the presentation 

table was always a beautiful work of art.  She was a kind and gentle 

soul with a beautiful smile and had a positive effect on all who crossed 

her path. 

They will both be sadly missed and we offer our deep and sincere con-

dolences to their respective families. 

Larry Connolly receiving the Presidentôs Prize from Club President Joe 

Dunne. 



Major Development at The Heath almost completed 

(Leinster Express Report 2nd May 1992) 

 

Since the U.S. Masters in Augusta is all over, the shouts have changed from óyouôre the man!ô to óitôs the 

Club House!ô. Itôs virtually finished. Itôs The Heathôs new Ã505,000 Club House. When the development 

began last October a JCB was literally driven through the existing Club House. Now what stands on 

what was a temporarily beleaguered site is an extensive 1,000 sq. metres, single storey Club House.  

In latter years the old Club House had become somewhat dilapidated, so, in mid 1989 there was an E.G.M. 

called on to vote on committee proposals for a new Club House and it was also agreed that a £5000,000 budget 

be allocated for the completion of the structure. 

However, it was later discovered that it would cost more than the authorised figure if the original plans were to 

be adhered to. So, in August of 1990 the members were again notified to attend another E.G.M. to vote on the 

revised plans. They were agreed on and work began in mid October 1991. 

Developed Quick 
The Heath G.C. has developed rapidly since it became the first 18-hole golf course in the County in 1971. Ten 

years ago the old Club House was developed, then in 1987 a ten-bay Driving Range was added to the ameni-

ties available. Only last weekend the first and sixth greens were reopened, after reconstruction, for the Ladies 

Scratch Cup. Also, there are a number of bunkers being redesigned, while trees are continually planted, espe-

cially around exposed greens. 

But how is all this development being financed? According to the Club Captain Kevin OôRourke term loans 

have been taken out for both the Driving Range and new Club House developments, while subscriptions and 

levy fees go towards paying for any course excavation. 

Driving Range 
A five year term loan was taken out in 1987 for the erecting of the Driving Range, the revenue from which re-

paid the loan in four years. And for the latest work £175,000 has already been paid from club funds and the 

balance is to be paid by a term loan. 

But not alone has The heath Golf Club altered its external structure, it has also made significant changes inter-

nally. This year, for the first time ever, Lady members are allowed become full members and therefore be 

elected onto the full memberôs committee. Last February, Helen Kelly of Bloomfield Cross, Portlaoise had the 

distinction of becoming the 

first ever female member to 

be elected onto the mem-

berôs committee. 

Official Launch 
However, it is Kevin 

OôRourkeôs belief that full 

membership will be closed 

at the next committee 

meeting in May. However, 

apart from Country Mem-

bership (persons who are 

members of golf clubs) all 

other memberships are still 

open. 

Mr. OôRourke also expects 

that the official launch of 

the Club House will take 

place ñsometime in Juneò. 


